NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Tuesday March 8,  2016 at the Youth Centre

Present :      Sue Prochak, Stephen Hardy, Judy Rogers, Jeremy Knott, Lesley Smith, Alexander Church, Martin Bates, Tamara Strapp (later), Sheila Brazier, Karen Ripley, Sean O'Hara, Peter Davies, (left early)

Also two members of the public: Mr. and Mrs. Cloutt 
1.  Apologies:   Emma Watkins, Ruth Hardy, Nick Greenfield.
2.  Minutes of previous meeting:  Those for the previous meeting on February 2, and the further meeting after the exhibition on February 27, were approved.

3.  Matters arising:  None in either case.
4.  Declarations of Interest:  Stephen reminded the  group it is important to do things correctly in order to avoid any possibility of avoidable  legal challenges.  He had previously issued explanatory notes of what constitutes “interest” and Karen also circulated guidance notes.  He reminded  those who had  not thus far  completed  the declaration  of interests forms that  he strongly advised them to do so now The form is the same as that completed by members of the Parish Council.  As it is a large steering group and we  all  are involved  in the  village, the subject  of the  Plan, it is almost inevitable that most of us will be affected at some time by some aspects the Neighbourhood Plan.  
Most people have now completed forms but Karen will chase those who have not yet done so.
5.  Modifications to Time-line:  It was agreed that this needed extending slightly, but not by too long as it is only when we have a draft Plan that has gone out to consultation that it begins to carry any weight. Karen circulated Donna's list of given dates.
-
Reg. 14 is when we have our first draft of the Plan and it is out for consultation to the parish.

-
Reg. 15 is when we submit to the local authority.

-
Reg. 16 is when the local authority to their consultation and it is submitted to an independent 
  examiner.  They consult with all the statutory bodies.  The examiner then reports within a 
  couple of weeks to Rother.


The anticipated date for the referendum is early December.
There was discussion about the timetable, particularly focusing on the length of time the Plan would be with Rother during the summer and the short time between the examiner's report and the referendum.
[Tamara arrived at 7.55.]

Stephen explained there is a legal argument over whether Grove Farm remains a designated site under the 2006 local plan.  He is prepared to argue the case that that is a wrong interpretation since    the  land had not gained permission  by 2012, its  designation (and  planning  protected status) was  then lost.  Various points were made in discussion.
Sue suggested it was time to get the RDC Planning Policy Officer here for clarification.  It would be helpful to have Donna at that meeting.  
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Stephen will get in touch with Rother to ask that they send the Planning Officer to the next steering group meeting .  It was suggested it would be useful if we can have the draft housing policy in place before that meeting.  There is nothing to stop us if needed from having site-specific policies, e.g. one for the Mill, one for Grove Farm etc.  

Stephen will bring up all the timetabling concerns with Donna.

6.  Theme group policy ideas: Stephen thanked all the group leaders for producing their responses.
Housing:  Sue read through the suggestions, which the group had already seen.  NB It was generally thought to be a good idea to focus on responses that had more than 50% support.  There was considerable discussion about parking and it was decided to hand over to Donna to devise a policy.  
Jeremy raised the question of phasing.  Stephen pointed out that planners talk in five-year periods, so we would have to have a target of so many in each five years.  That layer of control is what the NP can provide.
It was decided that we would aim for site-related phasing in five-year tranches between sites.  Sue will make the alterations and send on to Donna.
 Infrastructure, Leisure and Environment:  Again, Martin had taken things which had received an approval rating of 50% or more.  We will make suggestions to Donna, and then it is up to her to differentiate between which can be  policy matters and which are aspirations.  

In the Leisure section, Xand felt it was important  that cycle paths should be included as well as footpaths and bridleways.  This means not just existing ones, but also introducing new ones.  

We should have a “wish list” for what the available funding should be spent on.  The two sources are from the developers, to improve what is going on a site, and also the CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) (although  Stephen  indicated various recent  planning changes e.g. starter homes  would  reduce the amount of  CIL available.  

Carolyn Cloutt asked if the NP could improve  the  lack  of  priority on “community” facilities, e.g. at the secondary school for  local organisations.  It was thought little  could  be done  by the  NP, and it is for the leaders of local clubs to create a good relationship with the school.  However if we create further “community” facilities we need to be aware when it comes to the booking policies. 

As regards the Conservation Area, Sue reported that Rother have a working party looking at the public realm.  They want a protocol for any kind of work done in a conservation area.

It was agreed: 

-
The three separate elements of Infrastructure, Leisure and Environment need to be amalgamated by Donna.

-
We will push for all roads on new developments to be adopted.

-
Martin will check that no items have slipped through in the suggested policies with less than 50% approval ratings.

Economy:  There is a requirement for 10,000 sq.m. of employment space in Rother.  Robertsbridge does not have to provide all of it, but as we are the biggest village, we should play a substantial part.

It is not clear if there is any stipulation as to how many employees the space should provide.  It is now accepted that a surgery and medical centre count as providing employment.  The original Mill plan provided about 700 sq. m.    We should look at other sites, e.g. the BT site, which might help to provide a bit more employment so that the Mill could provide housing, which is what people want. 












     p.2 of 3


Tamara pointed out that the demand is for workshops, which are better located on the outskirts of the village.

There was discussion about the existing surgery site and whether it could be “ring-fenced” for commercial premises.  Sue reported that the surgery have a bid in at the moment for a new building.  Their preferred site is the site  next to Culverwells.  It was pointed out it might not be a good idea to specify where we would like the health centre to be, as that might jeopardise actually getting it anywhere.

Education:  Nick was unable to attend but had circulated his draft for information.

7.  Feedback on Consultation of February 27 :
103 people signed in.  3 from Darvell attended but did not sign in.

Vision: over 80% approved.

Objectives: also more than 80% approved.

Site options: 79% in complete or general agreement.
Lesley will embark on collating and analysing the feedback.
Sue felt that the general comments from the big questionnaire need similar treatment.
8.  Update on various sites:
Countrycrafts: there is a planning application in for five houses.  Karen queried what would happen to our “preferred sites” list if they get permission for this.
Culverwells:  they have had two meetings with the surgery, and progress now is subject to the funding application for the surgery and Glyndebourne being keen for it to happen.
Heathfield Gardens:  they have sent a joint plan for the two sites, West and East, and have identified three possible accesses (i) via George Hill, (ii) just by the junction where Heathfield Gardens branches off down Bishops Lane, and (iii) further along the newer-built bit of Heathfield Gardens.  The combined sites would provide 50 – 60 homes.  We therefore need to beware of confusion over which numbers we are consulting on.
Conservation area at Salehurst:  This can only be initiated by the Parish Council, and Rother have indicated no great enthusiasm for it.  The PC has not had it on the agenda at all.  There is a presumption against development in Salehurst so they consider it to be fairly protected anyway.
As regards a professional review of buildings in the centre of the village, Stephen confirmed that we can clarify the concept of local listing which does not have protected status, but individual buildings can be put in the Neighbourhood Plan.
9.  A.O.B.:  None.  The meeting closed at 10.10.
10.  Date of next meeting:  Tuesday, April 12.
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